

Parent VIEW:

The News from Glenview Sr.P.S.

DEAR GLENVIEW FAMILIES

Welcome Mr. Parker and welcome to all new students and families to Glenview. We continue to be a close network with the ability to pivot and change during remote learning. We look forward to our return to Glenview and sharing in deep learning experiences, in the company of friends, colleagues and community.



Glenview Student Quote Corner: "This was our third week in online school! Although we have not been able see our friends, peers and teachers I can say that everyone is doing their best job to communicate clearly to each other despite not being together. Being online is rough when you are by yourself and it can be unmotivating, but my teachers have been doing an amazing job to make us happy and for us to still be learning in the situation we are all in."-Evan P.

STAY IN TOUCH

Contact the school to report your child's absence: 416-393-0330 Option "1"

Contact Principal: Dayne Parker E-mail: Dayne.Parker@tdsb.on.ca

Phone: 416-393-9390

Contact Vice-Principal: Deanna Cape E-mail: Deanna.Cape@tdsb.on.ca

Contact Vice-Principal: Michael Smith E-mail: Michael.Smith2@tdsb.on.ca

Contact Superintendent: Andrew Howard E-mail: Andrew.Howard@tdsb.on.ca

Contact Trustee: Shelley Laskin E-mail: Shelley.Laskin@tdsb.on.ca

SCHOOL COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Marni Shulman (Co-Chair)
Robin Conliffe (Co-Chair, Ward Rep)
Deborah Levy (Secretary)
Rohanna Edwin (Secretary)
Beata Golec (Treasurer)
Mohamed Benjelloun (Treasurer)

IMPORTANT DATES:

School Council Mtg.: February 9, 2021 @ 6:30 pm

PA Day: February 12, 2021 Family Day: February 15, 2021 March Break: March 15-19, 2021 FEBRUARY WE CELEBRATE CHINESE HERITAGE MONTH AND AFRICAN HERITAGE MONTH



the Toronto District School Board on Monday, February 1st, 2021 from 1:00 pm - 2:00 pm. Open to all in the TDSB community, there will be speakers, storytellers and student drummers. Join the TDSB Live Stream: https://www.tdsb.on.ca/stream/LiveWebcast -African-Heritage-Month.html We look forward to seeing you there!

Please join us in celebrating African Heritage Month at

GRADE 8-9 TRANSITIONS

January 29, 2021: Optional attendance forms due at the secondary school

February 12, 2021: Deadline for parents/quardians to be informed of the status of the application request February 26, 2021: Course selection sheets due at elementary schools (Student Responsibility) March 1, 2021: Course selection sheets due at secondary schools via myBlueprint

Mental Health and Well-Being Resources During Covid-19: Professional Support Services have also compiled a thorough list of resources to support children, youth and families. The resources are extensive, link to a broad range of services and supports, and reflect various identities and the diversity of our city. Link: Mental Health and Well-Being Resources During

Covid-19 (tdsb.on.ca)

We joined the conversation as part of Bell Let's Talk Day on January 28th, to raise awareness and encourage important discussions about mental health!



January 27th is recognized as International Holocaust Remembrance in honour of the 6 million Jewish women, men and children who were systematically, displaced, brutalized and murdered by the Nazi government during the Holocaust. It is important for us to remember the lessons from the tragic events of this time with an understanding of our responsibility to denounce sentiments and acts of anti-Semitism, antioppressive systems, practices and policies.

Students at Glenview joined their peers and others across Canada to view the launch of "The Tattooed Torah" and engage in discussions that promote human rights. Through this experience, our collective hope is for all of us to continue to advocate for these principles in a manner that honours the memory of those who were lost during the Holocaust, but not forgotten. https://vimeo.com/500996418



TDSB Professional Support Services prepared a winter guide for families in our TDSB community. This guide contains information about:

- Mental Health and Well-Being Resources
- Winter Programming/Activities in the City for **Families**
- Health and Physical Education Resources
- Stay at Home Activities
- Resources For Youth
- Resources For Students with Special Needs
- Tip Sheet For Families Celebrating A Holiday

Link: TDSB Winter Well-Being Guide Follow TDSB Well-Being @TDSB_MHWB



PHOTOGRAPHIE DIGITALE



Notre classe, FE7B a aimé la photographie digitale... c'était fantastique! Le 15 décembre, nous avons travaillé ensemble et passé un bon moment dehors. Rebecca Carson, la professeure, a expliqué beaucoup à propos de la ligne, de la forme, de l'espace et de la texture. Nous avons étudié ces éléments en classe avec Madame Charlesworth, aussi. Après une petite leçon à propos des caméras, nous sommes allés à Chatsworth Ravine pour prendre des photos. Nous avons pris beaucoup de photos de la nature dans le ravin; les arbres, les feuilles, l'eau ou le paysage. Après, nous avons effacé quelques photos et nous avons gardé les photos concentrées sur la ligne, la texture, la forme et l'espace. Cette activité était très amusante à faire car il fallait explorer la nature et apprendre à prendre des photos à l'extérieur. Nous avons appris comment prendre des photos digitales, chercher le point focal et faire les photos macro. C'était très amusant. Écrit par Tuana et Evangelina



Le 14 décembre, Fe7a a participé dans un atelier avec Rebecca Carson, un professeur du centre de l'enseignement à plein air. Rebecca a donné un appareil photo digital à chaque étudiant dans la classe. Elle a fait une leçon sur les éléments du dessin comme la ligne, la texture, l'espace et la forme. Nous avons étudié ces éléments en classe avec Madame Charlesworth aussi. Après la leçon, nous sommes allés à Chatsworth Ravine pour prendre des photos. J'ai pris une photo d'un écureuil sur un arbre. J'aime vraiment cette photo parce que la texture de la queue de l'écureuil est très jolie. J'ai beaucoup aimé l'expérience parce que j'aime dessiner la texture dans toutes les images. J'ai aimé aussi entendre les commentaires enthousiastes de mes amis qui aiment mes photos et mes dessins. J'ai appris comment prendre des photos macro et c'était très amusant. Ecrit par Ilgaz



The morning of digital photography I had a great time and I learned so much! Digital photography tied into the art unit we were doing with Madame Charlesworth and it gave us a better understanding of the elements of art, texture, space, shape/form, line, color and value. The first thing that happened was that Rebecca, who was our digital photography leader, taught us how to use our cameras. In my opinion the coolest thing she taught us was how to take a macro photo, a close up of an object with a blurred background. After Rebecca taught us how to use our cameras, we walked through the Glenview field and around the ravine taking different types of photos using every element in different areas. Overall, I feel that it was a great experience and I'm glad I got the opportunity to participate in it with my friends! By Logan